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General Comment 

We are writing to ask for some clarification regarding the six classifications outlined in the regulation that parity 
will apply to. One of those classifications is emergency care. 
 
Free Standing Psychiatric Hospitals located in some areas of the country serve as a primary provider of emergency 
care for patients in a psychiatric crisis. Free Standing Psychiatric Hospitals have generally not been reimbursed for 
emergency services by group health plans. Bound by EMTALA Federal Law, Free Standing Psychiatric Hospitals 
are required to provide emergency stabilization services if a patient presents for such treatment. 
 
I am the CEO of Chicago Lakeshore Hospital, a 147 bed free standing psychiatric hospital located in a dense urban 
area of the City of Chicago inhabited by a proportionately high number of persons with serious mental illness. As a 
result, the hospital commonly receives patients walking or driving directly to the hospital’s assessment center in a 
mental health crisis. Also, the Hospital is designated by the City of Chicago Police Department as the Police Drop 
Site for handling of persons in need of mental treatment including all children on the north side of Chicago and 
adults in the Chicago 20th Police District. Approximately half of the 4,200 annual patients presenting for treatment 
in the Hospital’s assessment center require psychiatric emergency stabilization. 
 
Although we provide emergency services, just like our general hospital colleagues, health plans do not provide 
coverage and reimbursement for these services in our hospital, but do provide coverage in a general hospital 
emergency room for medical conditions. It seems that if a health plan does provide coverage for emergency 
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services for medical services, then the health plan should also provide coverage in a free standing psychiatric 
hospital according to the six classification structure, which includes emergency care. 
 
We would ask that this issue be clarified in the final rule. 
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